
January 31, 2003

Dear Reviewer,

RE:  Your Comments Sought on Enclosed Draft Derelict Gear Reduction Report

In accordance with SSB 6313 passed by the Washington State Legislature in 2002, the Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) drafted a report on potential ways to reduce future derelict fishing gear.  We are interested your ideas regarding ways to reduce future losses of fishing gear as well as your comments on the attached draft.  Following production of a draft version of this report for the legislature in December 2002, additional comments were received and incorporated into the version of the report that is attached for your consideration and comment.    

The enclosed report is being circulated to fishing organizations, tribes, and the partner agencies that helped develop and test the guidelines for removal.  While the report mentions contacts with individual fishers, this is our first delivery of the draft report to most fishing organizations as well as to a variety of interested parties.  

We are seeking comments on this draft by February 21, 2003.  

Please provide comments to the address below or email your comments to me.  Comments may be sent to:



Mary Lou Mills

   

Fish Management



Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife

600 Capitol Way



Olympia, WA 98501-1091




Email: millsmlm@dfw.wa.gov



The attached report is an accompaniment to the development of guidelines for removing derelict gear (Derelict Fishing Gear Removal Guidelines, 2002), required by the same law.  A successful partnership among WDFW, the Northwest Straits Commission and the Department of Natural Resources resulted in testing those guidelines and removal of a variety of fishing gear from the environment in 2002.

We look forward to your comments.  If you would like to contact me about the issues or the attached document, I can be reached at (360) 902-2834.

Sincerely,

Mary Lou Mills

Enclosure

